Road Water Sewer Report 11-08-16 Dennis Jamason

The road crossings associated with water service replacement were patched as well as the repair at Dalbol's service.

We plan to do the remaining 5 man hole inspections as well as distribution and service valve inspections this month. Individual homeowners may experience a one-second reduction in their water pressure during this inspection. Residents with obstructions blocking access to association controlled valves will be noted.

Nevada Co. hazmat was notified of the diesel and motor oil that was diverted from the river to our leach field area (after the truck accidents on the bridge). I was assured the contaminated dirt in the tunnel would be removed. Follow up is recommended.

Snow removal season will begin Nov 15th. We are the only community that does not fine or tow vehicles blocking snow removal operations. We need to have volunteer cooperation to be able to continue this policy. A map will will be posted showing critical snow removal and storage areas for the snow. Please make an effort to keep these areas clear during and immediately after storm events.

I recommend a trip to Nevada City to check on what easements exist regarding the cell towers that use out property to access their facilities prior to contacting them.

The Boil Order is still in effect.